UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

VETERANS TRAINING SERVICE

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR May 12, 1945.

Re: Swimming Pool

Dr. Forrest C. Allen,
Director of Physical Education,
Robinson Gymnasium,
University of Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

This will acknowledge your letter of May 4, 1945, in which you point out that it would be undesirable to construct the pool so that it would be impossible to drain the pool entirely.

I took the matter up with Charles Marshall, Assistant State Architect, yesterday and suggested that there be a raised edge around the pool, thus raising the scum gutter to the floor surface level. This suggestion met with the approval of Charles Bayles and Mr. Marshall, and a new sketch will be prepared showing the rim and the effect that it will have upon the depth of the pool.

As soon as the new sketch arrives, I will submit it to you and Mr. Kanehl for your approval.

Very sincerely yours,

Leonard H. Axe,

Director University Services.

LHA: rp